College of Health Professions
College Council Summary & Actions
April 28, 2021

Announcements/Information
1. Spring Commencements, May 13-14, CHP May 13, 6 p.m.
2. Undergraduate and Graduate Admissions:  There’s a 19.2% decrease in New Student Orientation registration. Continuing student enrollment also indicates a decrease and students are being contacted to encourage enrollment. Graduate enrollment continues to show an increase over last year.
3. Differential Tuition for Online Programs:  A proposed pilot to generate additional graduate enrollment in online programs is being conducted. This includes a flat rate for in-state and out-of-state students enrolled in online graduate programs.  Dept. of Health Information Management and Dept. of Respiratory Care are participating in the pilot.
4. Council on Funded Research:  Dr. Horton reported to CAD that communication with various offices across the university had improved and should have a positive impact on research agendas.  
5. Other:  N/A

General Discussion
1. M&O Reductions for Summer 2021:  50% M&O budget reductions will not happen. Dean encouraged Council to proceed with identified purchases and to watch balances being carried forward into FY22.
2. COVID-19 Updates:  Administration is considering offering students incentives to get vaccinated.
3. Summer and Fall Classes:  Second requests for additional summer funds are still being reviewed by the Provost. 
4. Budget Planning:  See number 1 above.
5. Fall Events:  University convocation and LBJ Picnic will be on campus and in person. The College of Health Professions’ Fall Gathering will be in person on the San Marcos campus.
6. Nursing Immunization Form – handout:  Dr. Roesemann discussed the changes nursing is being required to make on their immunization form (Hepatitis B section). Discussion was held on rather those changes need to be incorporated into the general immunization form used by the other programs. Item will be RTA’d.

Off Agenda
1. Next College Council, May 5, will be on the RRC in person, Avery 400A. 
2. Dr. Bezner informed Council of a new resource for faculty, Virtual Binder: https://facultyresources.provost.txstate.edu/work-at-txstate/binder.html. It’s a resource for faculty with a lot of good information. 
Faculty Senate has drafted an Academic Freedom policy. It is anticipated it will be distributed to all for review soon.
3.    Dr. Brooks reminded Council that Student Learning Outcomes are due May 31. 
